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Goosewell Primary Remote Learning 2023-24  

As COVID-19 becomes a virus that we learn to live with we are not anticipating having any further 

school closures and disruption to the children education. However, should things change we will 

continue to support all of our pupils through our remote education programme, should they need 

to self-isolate or in the event of lockdown measures following a change to government guidance.   

Curriculum Offer  

We will attempt to ensure the same curriculum will be offered to any children on site and to those 

who are accessing remote education. This curriculum offer follows the same sequence of learning 

as outlined in our whole school long term plan. However, there may be some slight adaptations in 

some subjects to ensure lessons can be accessed with limited equipment at home, e.g. PE, Design 

and Technology, Art and Science will be planned with this in mind, but still ensuring that key 

knowledge and progression of learning is in place.  

Digital Platform  

From the next school day, your child will be able to access remote education through Microsoft 

Teams. Chromebooks will be available to families who require support accessing the internet. Full 

details will be sent out by each class teacher at the appropriate time. We will continue to use the 

text service for messages and emails and the school website and Facebook page for updates and 

newsletters. You can contact the school office as normal via telephone 01752 482 960 

Daily Learning Time  

Whilst children are accessing remote education, we expect daily lessons and learning activities 

delivered and prepared by our teachers to take pupils the minimum of:  

EYFS: Reception 2 hours  

KS1 (Y1 and Y2): 3 hours  

KS2 (Y3-Y6): 4 hours  

Wellbeing  

You and your child will be contacted via a phone call to check on wellbeing, offer any support where 

needed and to assist with any queries regarding remote education.  

If you have any urgent queries regarding remote education or access to the internet/devices, please 

contact the school office or your child’s teacher through their email and we will  get back to you 

promptly for further support.  


